


2/15/2022 9 52 Michael Mejia Dear Councilmember Valdemoros, My name is Michael Mejia and I serve on the Salt Lake Art + Design Board for District 

4. I am writing you today to ask for your support of the Arts Council s request for additional staff positions in Budget 

Amendment 6. I understand that many Departments within Salt Lake City are struggling with needs for staffing support, 

and you have many staffing requests in this budget amendment for consideration. It is a challenging position to be in and 

I appreciate your consideration and service to our community. * Many of the Arts Council s programs have grown over 

the last few years including the creation of the Living Legacy Video Series and Finch Lane Flash Projects, maintenance 

responsibilities for the newly passed percent for art ordinance, new City Arts Grants categories and an ever increasing 

volume of requests and grants, participation in multiple City stakeholder and advisory groups and initiatives such as Fleet 

Block and Gentrification Mitigation, and increased efforts with equity, inclusion, and community outreach. More simply 

put, the Arts Council staff have been asked to do more with flat staffing since 2012. * In 2019 the Mayor s Advisor on 

Arts & Culture full-time position was eliminated with all of the project and policy responsibilities of this position being 

added to the responsibilities of the Arts Council s Executive Director as well as management of the Cultural Core project. 

* The Arts Council leverages City investment by raising 30-35% of all operating and programming expenses from sources 

outside of the City budget. * Additional staff would also serve the purpose of stabilizing qualifying expenditures of the 

organization to leverage critical grant funds from the prestigious Salt Lake County Zoo, Arts, and Parks grant program. * 

The Arts Council works diligently to continue to find additional funding opportunities through grant writing and 

development. One recent success is that the Arts Council is just one of 66 awardees nationally and the only awardee in 

the state of Utah to receive ARPA funding to sub-grant to our community from the National Endowment for the Arts. The 

$500,000 in funding will go directly to our local artists and arts organizations aiding in a more swift and equitable 

economic recovery than what might have otherwise been possible. This increases the City s impact. As outlined in the 

Mayor s plan from 2020 to 2021, we have been strategically working on the “stabilization of the structure and funding of 

the Arts Council.” Part of that work has included staff working diligently to increase the visibility and impact of the arts 

and culture sector of Salt Lake. I would appreciate your support for this critical public service that provides so many 

community benefits from a small and mighty team. Our city is a beacon for creative vitality, economic vibrancy, and 

inclusive communities. Arts Council programs represent the best of what our city has to offer residents and visitors alike. 

I am available should you have any questions about my comments above at  or . All 

best and stay well— Michael Mejia Associate Professor Department of English University of Utah




